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Pile Driving Underway on First Coast Expressway Project 

 
Green Cove Springs, Fla. – The Florida Department of Transportation has started pile driving operations 

as part of the First Coast Expressway project in Clay County. 

 

Construction crews have started pile driving operations on Henley Road near the Lake Asbury community 

to construct the future First Coast Expressway/Henley Road interchange. 

 

Residents may experience intermittent periods of increased noise and truck traffic around the area. In 

order to minimize disruptions, the contractor will only perform pile driving operations from 7 a.m. to 7 

p.m. Monday through Friday. An informational video about pile driving is available at 

www.NFLRoads.com/PileDriving. 

 

Sacyr Construction began construction March 4, 2019 on the segment of the First Coast Expressway 

(State Road 23) from north of State Road 16 to just north of Blanding Boulevard (State Road 21) through 

Clay County (10.5 miles). 

The First Coast Expressway is a multi-lane, limited access toll road that, once completed, will cross parts 

of Duval, Clay and St. Johns counties. For more information about the project, visit 

www.firstcoastexpressway.com. 
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